
 October 24, 2022 

 Dear CCSD 46 Community, 

 I am writing again with updated information. We are committed to sharing information with you 
 as soon as we have it. 

 First of all, I’ve just spoken with the Round Lake Beach police department. They have let us 
 know that the suspect has left the area in a vehicle, and police departments are continuing their 
 efforts to apprehend the individual. 

 Although the individual has left the immediate vicinity, we prefer to err on the side of caution. For 
 this reason, all of our schools are going into soft lockdown. Any individuals coming in or leaving 
 the schools prior to dismissal will be escorted by a staff member. There will be many staff 
 members present during dismissal, and, if possible, we will have police presence during 
 dismissal at schools as well. 

 Although we hope that this matter is resolved soon, again out of extra caution, we are canceling 
 all after school activities for today. We know that people have to rearrange schedules due to 
 such changes, so we wanted you to know now. The only ongoing after-school presence will be 
 the Right at School program. 

 We appreciate your partnership in working together to keep our school communities safe. 

 Sincerely, 

 Dr. Lynn Glickman 
 Superintendent 
 CCSD 46 


